
Public Hearing: 
February 6, 2025 
6pm. 
 
The Bacon County Board of Commissioners held a Public Hearing on February 6, 2025 at 
6pm.   
The City of Alma was scheduled to have a Public Hearing at the same time. 
Both relating to H.B. 581 so the Public Hearing was held together. 
 
Present: Chairman Shane Taylor, Mayor Larry Taylor, Commissioners Lonann Sweat and 
Lee Hagans, City Councilmembers Mike Morrison and Bernita Lewis.  
Others Present: Trina Taylor, Amanda Taylor, Greg Simmons and Eva Johnson. 
 
Call to Order: Mayor Taylor 
 
H.B. 581: Questions/Comments-  Mayor Taylor explained the option of opting in or out. If 
you don’t vote to opt out, then you are automatically in. 
 
Mrs. Eva Johnson asked about homestead exemptions. Chairman Taylor explained the Fair 
Market Value on homes. Mrs. Johnson was concerned about people that are on �ixed 
income.  
After some discussion, Mayor Taylor closed the Public Hearing. 
    ************************** 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Mary Lee Sweat, County Clerk 


